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Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901
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Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903

Deacon/Parish Administrator:
Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904
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Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith
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Tammy Johnson                    441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Larry Mack
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Brad Arel
Jim Shaw

.

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen                      441-4940
Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942
Rachel Midgarden 441-4943

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

Saturday at 4:00 PM
(Memorial weekend to Labor Day)

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Tues through Sat • 9:30 AM to 3:00 PM
Manager:

Norma Himmelright
Assistant Manager:

Shirly Curtis

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

spiritualdirection@stphilipsbemidji.org

Diocese of Crookston
Victim Assistance Coordinator:

Cindy Hulst, LSW
218-281-7895

Merry Christmas, Happy New Year… Welcome to St Philip’s we are glad you are here.
A story worth repeating: There was once a man who didn't believe in God. He didn't hesitate to

let others know how he felt about religion and religious holidays. His wife, however, believed. She
raised their children to also have faith in God and Jesus, despite his disparaging comments.

One snowy Eve, his wife was taking their children to service in the farm community in which
they lived. They were to talk about Jesus' birth. She asked him to come, but he refused "That story is
nonsense!" he said. "Why would God lower Himself to come to Earth as a man? That's ridiculous!"
So she and the children left, and he stayed home.

A while later, the winds grew stronger and the snow turned into a blizzard. As the man looked
out the window, all he saw was a blinding snowstorm. He sat down to relax before the fire for the
evening. Then he heard a loud thump. Something had hit the window. He looked out, but couldn't see
more than a few feet. When the snow let up a little, he ventured outside to see what could have been
beating on his window.

In the field near his house he saw a flock of wild geese. Apparently they had been flying south
for the winter when they got caught in the snowstorm and couldn't go on. They were lost and strand-
ed on his farm, with no food or shelter. They just flapped their wings and flew around the field in low
circles, blindly and aimlessly. A couple of them had flown into his window, it seemed. The man felt
sorry for the geese and wanted to help them. The barn would be a great place for them to stay, he
thought. It's warm and safe; surely they could spend the night and wait out the storm.

So he walked over to the barn and opened the doors wide, then watched and waited, hoping they
would notice the open barn and go inside. But the geese just fluttered around aimlessly and didn't
seem to notice the barn or realize what it could mean for them. The man tried to get their attention,
but that just seemed to scare them, and they moved further away.

He went into the house and came with some bread, broke it up, and made a bread crumb trail
leading to the barn. They still didn't catch on. Now he was getting frustrated. He got behind them and
tried to shoo them toward the barn, but they only got more scared and scattered in every direction
except toward the barn. Nothing he did could get them to go into the barn where they would be warm
and safe. "Why don't they follow me?!" he exclaimed. "Can't they see this is the only place where
they can survive the storm?"

He thought for a moment and realized that they just wouldn't follow a human. "If only I were a
goose, then I could save them,” he said out loud". Then he had an idea. He went into barn, got one of
his own geese, and carried it in his arms as he circled around behind the flock of wild geese. He then
released it. His goose flew through the flock and straight into the barn -- and one-by-one, the other
geese followed it to safety.

He stood silently for a moment as the words he had spoken a few minutes earlier replayed in his
mind: "If only I were a goose, then I could save them!" Then he thought about what he had said to his
wife earlier."Why would God want to be like us? That's ridiculous!"

Suddenly it all made sense. That is what God had done. We were like the geese--blind, lost, per-
ishing. God had His Son become like us so that He could show us the way and save us.

As the winds and blinding snow died down, his soul became quiet and pondered this wonderful
thought. Suddenly he understood why Christ had come. Years of doubt and disbelief vanished with
the passing storm. He fell to his knees in the snow, and prayed his first prayer:"Thank You, God, for
coming in human form to get me out of the storm!"
Merry Christmas, Happy New Year… Welcome to St Philip’s we are glad you are here.



Monday, Dec 30
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Helen Fusaro

Tuesday, Dec 31
6:30 PM Vigil Mass: +Paul Hartman

Wednesday, Jan 1 Mary, Mother of God
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

Thursday, Jan 2
7:00 AM Mass: +Rose Gallagher

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Tom & Jvonne Gray
Friday, Jan 3

8:30 AM Mass: +Margaret Gilmour

Saturday, Jan 4
5:30 PM Mass: +Nathan Schuette

Sunday, Jan 5
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Ryan & Kristy McCrady
6:30 PM Mass: +Don Carriere

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of December 30 to January 5

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Please see the January monthly calendar of events for St. Philip’s
inside this bulletin.

DAILY READINGS
For December 30 to January 5

Monday, Dec 30
● 1 Jn 2:12-17
● Ps 96:7-8a,8b-9,10
● Lk 2:36-40

Tuesday, Dec 31
● 1 Jn 2:18-21
● Ps 96:1-2,11-12,13
● Jn 1:1-18

Wednesday, Jan 1
● Nm 6:22-27
● Ps 67:2-3,5-6,8
● Gal 4:4-7
● Lk 2:16-21

Thursday, Jan 2
● 1 Jn 2:22-28
● Ps 98:1-4
● Jn 1:19-28

Friday, Jan 3
● 1 Jn 2:29—3:6
● Ps 98:1,3-6
● Jn 1:29-34

Saturday, Jan 4
● 1 Jn 3:7-10
● Ps 98:1,7-9
● Jn 1:35-42

Sunday, Jan 5
● Sir 3:2-6,12-14
● Ps 128:1-2,3,4-5
● Col 3:12-21
● Mt 2:13-15,19-23

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Serene Beierman, mother of Joann Gardner. May
she find rest and peace, and may her family find
comfort in God’s love.

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on January 5. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Fiona Daisy, Olive
Ann, and Hendrix Alan Jazdzewski, grandchildren
of Ken & Debbie Hovland. May they be filled with
the Holy Spirit.

“Wives, be subordinate to your husbands…Husbands, love your
wives…Children, obey your parents in everything…Fathers, do
not provoke your children…” (Colossians 3:18-21)
Pope Francis said that families, through their life of prayer and
love, become "schools of true human growth." Being credible
witnesses of Christian love, especially that of family members,
exerts the most positive influence on our children. We are all chil-
dren of God, let us pray and love each other as God, Our Father,
does for us.



St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work

Total Actual Contributions
Week #26 (Weekend of 12/22/19) $28,154.67

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $506,160.22  ~ Current: $484,498.30

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,725,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,303,265.95

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Dec 21                               5:30 p.m. 236
Dec 22 ___    __                  7:30 a.m. 161
Dec 22                               9:00 a.m.                                 368
Dec 22 11:00 a.m. 247
Dec 22 6:30 p.m. 81

Are You Registered With the Parish?
There are many parishioners who have been attending St.
Philip’s Parish for years and did not know that there is an offi-
cial registration process. If you have not received any mailings
or other correspondence from us, there is a good possibility
that you are not yet registered with the parish. Please come to
the Parish Office any weekday, stop by the Information Station
on the weekends, or go online at www.stphilipsbemidji.org to
register. Thank you!

ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
Angie Headlee as she was Confirmed into the
Catholic faith on December 22.  Also Confirmed on
this date were Zoe, Paige, and Daniel Headlee,
children of Mike & Angie Headlee. May God bless
them abundantly as they continue on their faith

First Saturday Rosary
All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place
(Chapel) on Saturday, January 4 at 10:30 AM. If you know
someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please
call/text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692.

The Clothing Depot will be closed until Thursday, January 2
for the Christmas holiday. They will be open for business on
Friday, January 3. Thank you for your continued patronage in
the new year!

PARISH LIFE

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

Many Thanks to all of you
who have showered us this
Christmas with cards, gifts,
goodies, and prayer… we are
deeply humbled by your kind-
ness and generosity. May
God bless you as you enter
into this new year!
Fr. Chuck and Fr. Bryan

BeFrienders are here for you…
If you are feeling overwhelmed by life’s events
and need a caring, confidential, and non-
judgmental person to talk to, please consider
meeting with one of St. Philip’s BeFrienders. For
more information or to request a friendly visit,
contact Fr. Chuck or Fr. Bryan, 444-4262.

Retrouvaille Marriage Help
Thinking about Separation or Divorce? Hurting? Angry? Feel
helpless? Retrouvaille is a lifeline for troubled marriages. Cou-
ples learn the tools to rediscover each other and heal their
marriage. 100% confidential.

When: Jan 31 - Feb 2, 2020
Where: Dakota Ridge Best Western Hotel, Eagan, MN

800-470-2230; info@tcr-mn.org; www.helpourmarriage.org

Thank you St. Philip's!
Thank you for the honor of serving you as Director of  Liturgy
and Music these past five years. St. Philip's is a very special
community, and our family feels so blessed to have experi-
enced all your friendship and loving support. You will all be
in our prayers, please keep us in yours!
Sincerely,
Aana Freihammer

“The incarnation began with Jesus and it has never stopped…
God takes on flesh so that every home becomes a church, every
child becomes the Christ-child, and all food and drink becomes
a sacrament. God’s many faces are now everywhere, in flesh,
tempered and turned down, so that our human eyes can see
him. God, in his many-faced face, has become accessible and
visible as the nearest water tap. That is the why of the incarna-
tion.” ~Fr. Ronald Rolheiser, OMI

Can you move a building?
The building that formerly housed Lakeview
Dental Clinic (603 Bemidji Avenue) is available
at no cost to anyone who is able bear the cost
and liability of moving it. A $1,000 deposit will
be required when an agreement is reached.
The deposit will be refunded when the building
is successfully removed. Contact Dcn. Robb Naylor or Fr. Chuck
Huck for more information. Building must be removed before
June 1, 2020.



Grieving Resource Library
If you have lost a loved one, maybe you have felt one of

the following during your grief: “It can’t be, it just can’t be; I
never knew that it would hurt so much; part of my heart has
been ripped away; no one ever told me that grief felt so much
like fear; no one knows the tears still inside me; and finally,
death leaves a heartache no one can heal, love leaves a
memory no one can steal.”

Where do I find help?  At St. Philip’s. We have started to
develop a Grieving Resource Library. We currently have 30-
some books and pamphlets that could help you through your
grief of the loss of a loved one.

Some of the books we carry are:
•Too Soon A Memory, a guide for parents suffering a
miscarriage. This booklet focuses on the needs of parents who
have to deal with a loss that involved tangible memories.
• Journey Through Grief, a series of four books: Book one, A
Time to Grieve, the three N’s, normal, natural, necessary. Book
two, Experiencing Grief, when your loss sinks in, accepting your
grief, secondary losses. Book three, Finding Hope and Healing,
how much longer God?  How long does this last? Book Four,
Rebuilding and Remembering, permission to grieve – again,
the first anniversary, rebuilding your life, continuing bonds.
• Getting Past Christmas, tips for surviving December after
the death of a loved one.
• When Bad Things Happen to Good People, how to cope
with hard times and personal pain after the loss of a loved one.
• The Gift of a Memory, a warm and gentle gift of love that
commemorates the loss of a special life and celebrates our
most cherished memories.

The books/pamphlets are located in the St. Kateri Room
and can be checked out for 2 weeks or more if you need to. If
you are not sure which book could assist you, contact either Fr.
Chuck, Fr. Bryan, Deacon Kermit or Deacon Robb. “The journey
of grieving takes you from loving in the presence to loving in
the absence.”

Don’t Forget!
There is a “t loop” in St. Philip’s Church that assist
users of hearing aids. Users should turn their hear-
ing aid to the setting marked T.

Upcoming school events:
● Wed., Jan. 8: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: Mrs. Snell’s 7th

graders. Music Ministers: Staff.

● Fri., Jan. 10: Final Round of Geography Bee for 4th-8th grades
in the Church. Time to be determined.

● Wed., Jan. 15: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: Mrs. Sanden’s
6th graders. Music Ministers: Mr. Johnson’s 4th graders.

● Fri., Jan. 17: NET Retreat for 7th & 8th Graders. Held at St.
Philip’s. 9 AM- 3 PM.

● Mon., Jan. 20: No School. Martin Luther King Jr. Day.
● Wed., Jan. 26: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: Mrs. Larsen’s

6th graders. Music Ministers: Mr. Wavrin’s 4th graders.
●  Fri., Jan. 24th: End of 2nd Term.

● Sun., Jan. 26: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: 3rd-5th graders.

● Sun.-Fri., Jan. 26th-31st: Catholic School Week.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

Merry Christmas from St. Philip’s to you!
Please look for these presents after Masses:
● New FORMED subscription for St.

Philip’s parishioners. Our subscription
had lapsed but will be renewed. Would
you like to be part of a group to watch,
listen, or discuss various FORMED offer-
ings, such as audio talks, books, videos,
or studies? Email your impression of the new FORMED
format and or your ideas & availability for discussion
groups to: ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org

● Books! Fr. Bryan has told us that we should be reading
the Gospels & Psalms, daily – now you can! Small, easy-to
-carry pocket versions of the Gospels & Psalms will be
available.

The Bible is a Catholic Book by Jimmy Akin.
Learn how different writings were chosen or rejected to
become part of the bible. Who wrote these books? Learn
how the Catholic church translated & copied the bible to
be able to share it will all people. Why are there so many
different versions of the bible? Sign your name at the
book table if you would like to be in a study group for this
book.

The Biggest Lie in the History of Christianity by Mat-
thew Kelly. God has called all of us to be saints, to spend
eternity with Him in heaven. Does that sound impossible?
It isn’t! Read this to see how easy it can be and how happy
you will become! Sign your name at the book table if you
would like to be in a study group for this book.

20 Answers collection by Catholic Answers (Apologetics)
on 35 topics. These short books will be kept in the Kateri
Room, with the Bishop Sheen collection, for check out.
Topics addressed are: Abortion; Angles & Demons; Appa-
ritions & Revelations; Atheism; The Bible; Bible Difficulties;
Bible Prophecy; Bioethics; The Church; Conversion; Death
& Judgment; Divorce & Remarriage; The Early Church; End
of Life Issues; The Eucharist; Faith & Science; God; Homo-
sexuality; Islam; Jehovah’s Witnesses; Judaism; Marriage &
Sex; Mary; Miracles; Mormonism; The New Testament; The
Old Testament; The Papacy; Protestantism; The Real Jesus;
The Reformation; The Sacraments; Salvation; Scripture &
Tradition; Witchcraft & The Occult.BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION

St. Philip’s School continues to collect Box Tops
for Education. For every 50 Box Tops turned in,
our school gets $5! Just imagine the impact that
could make if every one of our parishioners saved
Box Tops for St. Philip’s! Simply drop them in the tub on the
shelf in the east entrance of the church. Thank you!



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of January 4/5

Sat., Jan. 4  5:30 PM

The Epiphany of the Lord

Sun., Jan. 5  7:30 AM

The Epiphany of the Lord

Sun., Jan. 5  9:00 AM

The Epiphany of the Lord

Sun., Jan. 5  11:00 AM

The Epiphany of the Lord

SACRISTAN
Deborah Millard David Hoefer Joann Gardner Jennifer Noble

LECTOR
Jake Atencio (1)
Cheryl Christlieb (2)

Matthew Arel (1)
HELP NEEDED (2)

Kay Mack (1)
Daniel Froelich (2)

Mollie Rupp (1)
Laura Hansen (2)

INTERCESSOR
Joe Czapiewski Marilynne Hodapp Kevin Erpelding Carol Rettinger

ALTAR SERVER
Lucy Solheim
Alexander Fraik
Gabriel Morin

Joshua Arel
Kiera Hoefer (Mentor)

Jack McCrady (Mentor)
Henry McCrady
Alex Froelich (Mentor)

Lily Larson
Bailey Rupp
Matthew Winkle

CAPTAIN
Marleen Webb Brad Arel Sharon Zarrett Don Carlson

EMHC

HELP NEEDED
Mary Dufault
Amy Sanden
Deborah Millard
Susie Dahle
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Matthew Arel
Pat Gavin
Walter Schuiling
Marilynne Hodapp

Joann Gardner
George Gardner
Sue Hendricks
Dan Walter
Matt Boell
George Whalen
Suzi Whalen
Leslie Downs
Nicole Kieson

HELP NEEDED
Jane Wilcox
Marcia Larson
Carol Rettinger
HELP NEEDED
Jennifer Noble
Gary Johnson
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Dylan Lundin
Michael Taviani
Mark Moris
Dick Lehmann

Jim Gavin
Ephram Boucher
Jennifer Hoefer
Aaron Hoefer

Troy Hendricks
Larry Mack
Norm Ricard
HELP NEEDED

Andy Haskell
Erick Haskell
Barbara Fitzgerald
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Jim Gavin
Pat Gavin

Ashlea McMartin
Young Familes Ministry

Marcia Larson
Jean Louvar
Carol Rettinger
HELP NEEDED

GREETER
Frances Schmitt
Marsha Stebe

Lloyd Holy
Aveyn Zimmel

Maci Boell
Jane Daniels

Nancy Lauderbaugh
Stephanie Glen
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